## **Superintendent's Office**

Dr. Paul Stanton, Superintendent

4650 W. Sweetwater Ave. • Glendale, AZ 85304 602-347-2602 • Fax: 602-347-2720 paul.stanton@wesdschools.org • wesdschools.org

March 30, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

This morning, Governor Doug Ducey and State Superintendent of Public Instruction Kathy Hoffman announced an extension of the statewide school closure through the end of the school

healthy, Stay

if they do go out, to ensure social distancing. Our leadership team is continuing to meet regularly and we will share answers based on these announcements.

In the meantime, we do know that the order will NOT impact our plans to provide meals and educational resources. We will continue to provide free Grab and Go meals for children 18 and younger at 13 of our locations from 10:30 a.m. to noon Monday through Friday. We will also continue our plan to make educational packets available 12 245out, of ou. c(fre) Thas (Mala) rglosestrucwi